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Minutes of 12/7/16 approved 

1. Chair’s Report 
• Moment of silence for passing of Willie Evans (former UB Athlete and President of 

Alumni Association), Dr. Robert Chatov (Surgery), and Dr. Jorinder Bhayana 
(Management) 

• SUNY Plenary updates on sanctuary campuses, transgender healthcare, tolerance, and 
DACA 

• Gender, Equity and Salary study is proceeding 
• March 7th is 2nd annual PS/FS Shared Governance day with a joint meeting 
• Two legislative bills supported by the faculty senate are going forward, they will now be 

renumbered 
• Maribeth Tamsen, office staff assistant, has accepted a position in the Department of 

Sociology.  We thank her for her service. 
 

2. Provost’s Report 
• Discussed the impact of the President’s executive order on UB faculty and students 

from seven countries. 
• Dr. Dunnett, Vice Provost for International Education, was yielded the remainder of the 

Provost’s time to update the members on the situation. 
 

3. COACHE Survey presentation by Dr. Granfield, Vice Provost for Faculty Affairs 
• Motion made by Dr. Dauber charging FSEC to ask the administration to work towards a 

similar survey for adjunct and part-time faculty.  Motion was seconded and after 
discussion approved by a vote of 10-0-4 
 

4. Motion to create and charge a UBreathe Free Now Ad Hoc Committee approved 
unanimously.  
 

5. Motion to postpone Sanctuary Campus Ad Hoc Committee recommendation until 2/8/18 
approved unanimously. 

 
 

Meeting adjourned at 4:15p. Submitted by Cynthia Tysick, Secretary of the Faculty Senate 


